Your place for community

Getting ready for Christmas with Australia Post

Last month Dwyer Street Café became a community postal agency trading from 10am-3pm Monday to Friday and offering basic postal services such as letter and parcel collections, stamp sales and mail lodgement. Although Christmas will surely look different this year, we hope this service helps you send and collect your Christmas parcels and cards easily.







Celebrating Halloween

Halloween might have felt a little different this year but what was missed trick or treating was made up in costumes! Thank you to everyone for dressing up and entering our competition. The 2 lucky winners were Leo and Whitty (pictured left) and Dexter as little Dracula, Scott (with the mask), Willow as the witch (pictured right).



Supporting our local community

Stockland is proud to support local charity, the Craigieburn Corps Salvation Army and help raise awareness for the work they are doing within the community.

The Craigieburn Salvos usually operate through their thrift shop, community hall hire and community lunches, all of which were unable to continue during COVID19 restrictions.

Stockland donated \$5,000 to help with the charity's new initiatives that could operate during Stage 4 restrictions. This included working with The Doorways Emergency Relief Program, which provides food donations to local families in need.

Craigieburn Salvation Army Captain Peter Brookshaw said: "Supporting people who are doing it tough is even more important this year. We continue to do what we can through our welfare services to help families who are struggling to make ends meet. We are so thankful for the support of Stockland, together we can make a difference and we can support each other through this pandemic."

To contact the emergency doorways team for emergency relief support call 8339 4987. The service is open Monday, Wednesday and Thursdays 9.30am-3pm.



Development Update*

A new Pinegrove park!

A brand new and exciting park is currently with council to approve design plans. The fitting pinecone themed park is expected to open late 2021.

Pinegrove's Acoustic Wall

Stage 1 of the acoustic wall is nearing completion wwith final items being finished/delivered this month. This wall will help lower any noise levels in the Pinegrove village which is currently coming to life with construction.



Sports Reserve

Civil works are well underway with completion still targeting autumn 2021. Irrigation works are almost finished which will allow turf to follow. The car park construction is nearing completion and construction of the tennis courts and cricket nets are underway.



Creek Themed Park

Cloverton's future cultural and heritage themed park is on track to be completed Mid 2021 with construction looking to start in early 2021.

*Any future infrastructure referenced in this newsletter is proposed for Stockland Cloverton as at November 2020. The delivery and location of proposed infrastructure, facilities, amenities, services and destinations is indicative only and may change due to future circumstances.

Cloverton Daddy Cool

Although Father's Day seems a distant memory, we'd like to congratulate Hardik Parikh for winning our Father's day competition and thank everyone for entering and sharing their ideas on how to celebrate at home.



What's coming up:

Get your Christmas lights ready!

Cloverton's annual festive 'Light Up Cloverton' competition will be back for your chance to win a Christmas gift card of \$200! More on this competition to come.

Live Life Get Active

Classes have resumed! You can register online at **livelifegetactive.com**





Like us on Facebook

Get the latest updates on what's happening in Cloverton at **facebook.com/cloverton**

41599 (11/20)



